
The Bronte City Council met 
in regular session on Thursday, 
November 18, 2021, at City 
Hall.

Mayor Paul Gohman called to 
the meeting to order at 5:27 pm 
and a quorum was established.  
Those in attendance included 
Mayor Paul Gohman; Mayor 
Pro Tem Gwen Dyess; Council 
Members RA Morris, Zach 
Davidson, and Clabe F. Webb; 
and Staff  Members Teresa 
Ballard, Tina Smith, and Ricky 
Royall.  Council Member Kinley 
Pritchard was absent.

Mayor Gohman recognized 
the Bronte ISD Longhorn Band 
Director Riley Irwin and band 
members as follows:  Colton 
Bilyeu, Caron Boyd, Dalton 
Burdett, Jessica Carlile, Holden 
Davis, Juan De La Garza, Jadyn 
Garren, Bernica Hancock, 
Nikkole Harendt, Ember 
Hernandez, Grace Jernigan, 
Jacob Jowers, Jadan Martinez, 
Kylan McCreery, Warren 
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Middleton, Jaxon Morris, Rean 
Mullings, Zoey Neal, Taylor 
Penner, Gabby Quezada, 
Sebastian Quezada, Russell 
Sallee, Victoria Shaffer, Hannah 
Sullivan, and Morgan Sullivan.  
They were honored for 
competing at the Concho 
Classic Marching Festival and 
for their outstanding 
accomplishments this year.

There were no citizen 
comments.

Bronte Volunteer Fire 
Department Chief  Kolby Lee 
announced that he was able to 
get one of  the vehicles off  of  the 
fleet that was not being used and 
he is working on a couple more 
to be removed.  He thanked the 
city staff  for helping get the 
donation letter out to the city 
water customers.  Donations 
have been coming in.  He also 
announced that they are 
working on funds to get a new 
apparatus within the next two 

years.

Coke County Sheriff’s Office 
Deputy Damian Roberson 
reported seven calls for ordinance 
enforcement, along with three 
officer ordinance notifications 
from City Hall.  There were three 
verbal warnings on ordinance 
issues and two citations issued.

Tim Smith could not attend the 
meeting but Teresa Ballard sent 
his report via email to the council.

Teresa Ballard reported in the 
month of  October that there 
were three citations issued and 
two warnings issued.  One citizen 
received two citations for dogs at 
large, for not having animals 
registered with the city, and a 
warning for proof  of  rabies 
vaccination.  Another citizen was 
issued a citation for failure to 
register animals with City Hall 
and one warning for failure to 
vaccinate animals.

(Continued on next page)

The February meeting of  the 
Friends of  the Robert Lee Care 
Center was held on Monday, 
February 28, with six members 
in attendance.

Discussion of  old business was 
held on the gazebo project, the 
music memory project, and the 
repurposing of  the planter boxes.  
All items were tabled due to 
additional decisions needing to 
be made on each one.

New items of  business 
included a change to the 
Registered Agent, doing the 
March resident birthday party, 
and May being officer election 
month.  Della Alexander 
brought to the membership that 
Mary Rodriquez, RLCC 
Activity Director, had contacted 
her to see if  the auxiliary could 
do the March birthday party 
instead of  the currently 
scheduled month of  September. 
It is becoming more difficult to 
get volunteer support for events 
such as the monthly birthday 
party.  A motion was made and 
carried for the auxiliary to take 
on both the March and 

September birthday parties. 
After more discussion, a motion 
was made and carried to have 
the auxiliary reimburse the 
expenses incurred by each 
member to provide refreshments 
for the parties.

Discussion was also held about 
helping with the Mother’s Day 
Tea.  Della Alexander will 
discuss this with Mary and 
report at the March meeting.

Having a Registered Agent on 
file is a requirement for all 
501(c)(3) organizations. The 
current agent has resigned. 
Harriet Demere was asked to 
send out an email to the 
membership asking for someone 
to volunteer to take this position.

All officer positions are due for 
re-election in May for the 
upcoming year. Members 
present were asked to consider 
taking on any of  the positions or 
encouraging other members to 
consider stepping into these 
leadership positions.

The next regularly scheduled 
meeting will be held on Monday, 
March 28.

 Fans of  the Robert Lee Lady Steers gathered at Austin Street Coffee House on 
Saturday, March 5, 2022, to cheer on the Lady Steers in the state finals basketball game.

Vision with a Purpose held 
their monthly meeting, 
Thursday, March 3, at 6:30 pm 
at their headquarters on Austin 
Street.  Snacks were served.

Debbbie Childers opened the 
meeting with prayer.  Kelly 
Baker read the previous 
month’s minutes and Floyd 
Petitt gave the treasurer’s 
report.  Both were approved.

Committees for the year were 
appointed and project 
managers were named.

Meal assignments and flag 
responsibilities were distributed 
by Kelly Baker.

Events for the coming year 

include the Mother’s Day Bake 
Sale, Trade Days on May 7, 
Father’s Day Bake Sale (on 
hold), Halloween at the Event 
Center, Hunter’s BBQ, Open 
House on December 2, and 
Small Town Christmas on 
December 3.

Trudi Hestand and Kelly 
Baker agreed to help any 
committee  with advertising or 
computer work.

Floyd Petitt closed with prayer. 
The next meeting will be held 
April 7 at 6 pm at the 
headquarters on Austin St.  
Food will be provided and all are 
welcome.
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